
 
Sunday, June 6, 2021  

10:30 a.m. 
 
 

Hutterthal Mennonite Church 
 Daily Vacation Bible School Program 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



     

    Hutterthal Mennonite Church 

Christ Centered– Living, Relating, Serving 

 

 

Prelude  VBS music 

Call to Worship and Prayer  Pastor Randall 

VBS songs   Your Power Will Pull Us Through  

  We Can Trust Him 

Scripture Reading - Isaiah 11:6  Pastor Randall 

Prayer and Sharing Time  Pastor Randall 

VBS Song  Power in the Blood 

VBS Summary and Sharing 

Offering prayer  Pastor Randall 

VBS song  Everywhere I Go 

Benediction  Pastor Randall 

Postlude  This Train is Bound for Glory 

 

 

The VBS participants raised $300 over the course of the 
week for the Freeman-Area Food Pantry at Bethany Men-
nonite Church.  

 

 

 

HMC Service may be viewed on our web-page:  

www.HMCFreeman.org 

http://www.HMCFreeman.org


VBS Members: 

Leighton Dockendorf (Lee and Ashton Dockendorf) 
Avery Waltner (Brandon and Kylea Waltner) 
Callum Friesen (David and Brandy Friesen) 
Camilla Hofer (Cameron and Rina Hofer) 
Brynlee Hofer (Chad and Rebecca Hofer) 
Bridget Neuharth (Eric and Michelle Neuharth) 
AnaBella Lima (Sergio and Brandy Lima) 
McKoen Dockendorf (Lee and Ashton Dockendorf) 
Ethan Waltner (Brandon and Kylea Waltner) 
Finley McCune (Doug and Becky McCune) 
Noelle Friesen (David and Brandy Friesen) 
Alyssa Hofer (Chad and Rebecca Hofer) 
Addison Waltner (Brandon and Kylea Waltner) 
Guss Timmerman (Larry and Nicolle Timmerman) 
Rylea Timmerman (Larry and Nicolle Timmerman) 
Jessica Rose Scheetz (Kenny and Aprille Birkey and Thomas 
Scheetz) 
Libby Ammann (Slade and Tabitha Ammann) 
Megan Mendel (Milt and Julie Mendel) 
 

VBS Crew Leaders: 
Isabel Waltner 
Lane McCune 
 

Staff: 
Rebecca Hofer  
Kylea Waltner 
Pastor Randall Koehler 
Joyce Hofer 
Aprille Birkey 
 

VBS Directors: 
Rebecca Hofer and Kylea Waltner 
 

Thank you to everyone who has helped us make VBS a suc-
cess this year! We have enjoyed having your children and 
teaching them about God. Thank you to all of our crew lead-
ers and staff for helping.  



TODAY June 6, 10:30 am  
Worship Leader:  Pastor Randall 
Music: HMC Bible School children 
Children’s Time: . DVBS 
Message: VBS Leaders and Children 
VBS Noon meal  provided by the Deacons 
 

NEXT SUNDAY  June 13  

Worship starting at 9:45 am. 
Accompanist: Paige Zachariasen 
Worship Leader: Les Rensink 
Special Music:  arranged by Marcia Schrock 
Children’s Time:  Joline Thomas 
Message: Nathan Epp 
Coffee Time: Vernon and Twyla Hofer 
10:45:  Sunday School for all ages 

 

CALENDAR 
June Project: Cash – The Banquet  
June 8: 1:30 pm. Prayer Shawl group meeting at HMC. 
 
 

TODAY, The deacons will be providing a noon meal after our wor-
ship service in the basement for all who can stay and fellowship. 
Ham sandwiches, chips, fresh vegetables, and dessert will be 
served as a way to celebrate our annual VBS program and the 
hard work that all of our volunteers gave for our HMC chil-
dren. ALL ARE WELCOME 
 

June 13: HMC starts at 9:45 with Sunday School and coffee time 
for both adults and children to follow. Adults will meet in base-
ment and children in inter generation room as one class for all 
ages. Mask are optional it is at your own discretion. Teachers are 
not required to wear masks.   
 

SD MCC Relief Sale Bike Race/Ride Registration forms for the are 
available in the foyer.  You may also download the form at 
https://sdmccreliefsale.weebly.com/bike-riderace.html 

https://sdmccreliefsale.weebly.com/bike-riderace.html


Mennonite Women's Retreat is currently scheduled for September 
18-19, 2021 at Swan Lake Christian Camp.  Would you consider 
attending this year?  Leadership is gathering comments regarding 
whether we should continue as is tradition, consider alternatives, 
or cancel for the year.  Currently, no programming is 
planned.  Please send comments, suggestions, or to volunteer as 
an organizer to Charity Ortman at charityjb@gmail.com, 925-
7468, or text (574) 238-0692. 

 

Et Cetera Shoppe News: Thanks to our financial director, the Et 
Cetera Shoppe has received grant monies that will allow us to 
give the retail area of the store a major facelift!  We are seeking 
volunteers to assist with this project.  We need painters, furniture 
movers, organizers, and handy-men-and-women of all 
kinds.  We’re looking to get the work done approximately be-
tween June 8 and 25.  If you are a supporter of the shop, would 
you give us one day (or even half a day) of your time??  If you 
would be willing to help with this exciting project, even for a 
short time, PLEASE let Kris Carlson or Anita Eisenbeis know.  You 
can also call the shop at 925-7098 or email us at 
etcttv@gwtc.net.    

Salem Mennonite Home annual meeting on Tuesday, June 8 at 
7:00 p.m., please join us! We will be meeting at the Prairie Arbo-
retum Visitors Center. The evening will include a financial report 
and future plans. Weather permitting, we will meet outdoors un-
der the pergola. Masks are encouraged if we meet indoors. 

mailto:charityjb@gmail.com
mailto:etcttv@gwtc.net


It’s not too late! Register for Central Plains Annual Meeting today 
before the price goes up on Tuesday! This year we’ll meet together 
online June 18-19 and worship with all of conference on June 20. 
Our speaker for the weekend is David Fitch and the theme is 
“Looking Forward: The Future of the Church in a post-Christian/
post-COVID world.” You won’t want to miss it! Find more infor-
mation and register on our website,  

www.centralplainsmc.org/annual-meeting-2021.  

 
 
 

 
 

Prayer Requests and Praise: 

• Pray for all the children who attended the  HMC Bible School 
this past week. May they remember what was taught as they 
apply it to their daily lives. 

• Farmers– Continue to pray for patience as we all wait for 
blessing of moisture. 

• Pray for the Central Plains congregations that are in the midst 
of processes of congregational discernment. We pray for 
God’s leading and guidance in the midst of changing congre-
gational patterns. 

 

Pastor Randall’s contact information: 
phone  - 309-208-6032 

email - pastorrandallhmc@gmail.com 
mailing address - PO Box 384 

818 S Albert St, Freeman SD 57029 
Church Office contact: 605.925.7186 

Office hours: 
Wednesday - Saturday: 7-11 am; 1-3 pm 

email: Hutterthal@goldenwest.net 

http://www.centralplainsmc.org/annual-meeting-2021
mailto:pastorrandallhmc@gmail.com

